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Prognostic value for the overall survival of the reduction in serum 
monoclonal immunoglobulin concentration (SM-IgC) as response 
criteria in patients with symptomatic Waldenström 
macroglobulinemia (WM). 
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During the second and the third International Workshop on WM, guidelines have 
been proposed for standardizing response criteria.  The panel recommended to 
use SM-IgC as a major determinant of disease response, to take into account the 
optimal response observed, and the time elapsed until its achievement. At least a 
25% and 50% reduction in the SM-IgC, along with clinical improvement defined 
minor (MR) and partial response (PR) respectively. On one hand patients who 
achieved a MR has been reported to do as well as those achieving an objective 
response after rituximab single agent therapy. On the other hand, time to 
treatment progression was significantly greater in responding patients achieving 
at least a very good partial response (VGPR, defined by at least a 90% reduction 
in disease burden) vs. patients attaining less than a VGPR after fludarabine 
rituximab therapy. The aim of the present study was to determine the thresholds 
in the percentage of reduction of SM-IgC that may significantly influence the 
overall subsequent survival. We used the time elapsed below a given percentage 
of reduction in SM-IgC as a time dependent covariate in Cox models for overall 
survival after the initiation of first line or subsequent line therapy. Therefore, we 
updated the follow-up of 83 symptomatic WM patients followed at our institution 
between 1993 and 2009. Diagnosis, treatment initiation and response evaluation 
fulfilled International Workshops criteria. International scoring system for WM 
was low or intermediate, high and unavailable in 32, 24 and 27 patients 
respectively. First line therapy was alkylating agents, purine analogs alone or in 
combination, rituximab alone, the DRC (dexamethasone, rituximab, 
cyclophosphamide) and the BDR (bortezomib, dexamethasone, rituximab) 
regimens in 62, 5, 1, 6 and 9 patients respectively. Response rate was 72% with 
41% of patients who achieved PR. Forty-two patients required at least one 
salvage therapy and 24 two or more. Patients who achieved PR had a longer first 
response duration (until the initiation of salvage therapy) than patients achieving 
MR (p=0.003). Assessing several cut-off values in multiple Cox model with time 
dependent covariate, only 2 thresholds were associated with a significant 
prognostic value for overall survival: reductions of at least 25 and 50% in SM-
IgC after first line therapy (p=0.02 and p=0.05 respectively). We were unable to 
identify an additional criteria of very good response using the reduction in SM-
IgC only. We failed to identify any threshold associated with a significant 
prognostic value for subsequent survival after the initiation of second-line and 
further therapies. Finally, the present analysis confirmed the usefulness of 
current response criteria in predicting response duration after first line therapy. 
Moreover, the time elapsed from achieving criteria of MR or PR in the reduction 
of SM-IgC until second line therapy significantly influence the overall survival of 
patients with symptomatic WM.  
 


